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September 10, 2020

Special Use Permit Application
City of Richmond, VA

For: 109 N. Plum Street
Applicant’s Report:

1. The new garage/guest house will not be detrimental to the safety, health, morals
and general welfare of the community of the Fan District. It will be used solely for
use by the owners Bryan and Julia Carr.

2. Construction of the garage/guest house will not create congestion in streets,
roads, alleys and other public ways and places in the Fan District. The new garage
will be a double garage as opposed to the current single car garage so that it will
remove an additional car from the public street. When guests are visiting they will
use one of the parking spaces in the garage.

3. The new garage/guest house will not create hazards from fire, panic or other
dangers as it will be used solely for off street parking and as a guest suite.

4. The new garage/guest house will not cause overcrowding of land and an undue
concentration of population as it will be located at the rear of a residential lot and
will occupy slightly more than the location of the current garage.

5. The new garage/guest house will not adversely affect or interfere with public or
private schools, parks, playgrounds, water supplies, sewage. The guest suite will
only be used periodically by family members so there will be no use of public or
private schools. The effect on both water supplies and sewer will be the addition of a
kitchenette and one bathroom.

6. The new garage/guest house will not interfere with adequate light and air as it
will be at the rear of a residential property and will be two stories in height. All of
the houses and apartment buildings in the neighborhood are either two or three
stories in height. The new structure will have exposure on the public alley to the
south, with single family lots to the north and east. The west end elevation will face
the rear yard of the adjacent property. There will be no windows on the north side
of the new structure. There is a large three storey apartment building at 1411 Grove
Avenue that blocks the views of the garage/guest house from both Grove Avenue
and N. Harvie Street.




September 10, 2020

(Name and address)

Re: Special Use Permit for 109 N. Plum Street
Dear Neighbor:

We are proposing to construct a two story garage and guest house behind our house at
109 N. Plum Street. The existing garage is in poor condition and will be demolished.
The reason for this project is that our house is only a two bedroom residence and we
have extended families on both sides who visit regularly. The guest space will not be
rented out for long or short term rentals nor will it be rented as an Air B & B.

The reason we are requesting a Special Use Permit is that we are proposing a full
bathroom as opposed to a half-bath, and the height of 25'-0" exceeds the zoning
requirement of 20' -0".

Should you have any questions please email us at Bryan Carr cavcarri@gmailcom or
Julia Carr at carri@vcu.edu or you may email our architect Joe Yates at
joe@jfyarchitects.com.

Yours truly:

Joseph F. Yates, Architect




